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Metropolitan King County Council

Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	6
	
	PREPARED BY:
	Doug Hodson Arthur Thornbury

	PROPOSED No.:
	2002- 0276
	
	DATE:
	June 26, 2002


SUBJECT:  an ordinance relating to road names, changing the names of 76th Avenue Northeast, Northeast 112th Street, and 73rd Avenue Northeast to Champagne Point Road Northeast, and changing the name of 75th Avenue Northeast to Champagne Point Lane Northeast, and changing the name of a portion of Northeast 112th Street to Northeast Champagne Point Place.  
SUMMARY:  Proposed Motion 2002-0276 changes the names of several roads in the Champagne Point area located off of Holmes Point Drive Northeast north of Juanita.  This ordinance was introduced in response to a petition signed by household members at 55 of the 85 affected properties. Renaming proponents who circulated the petitions report that only one resident with whom they spoke opposed the name changes.  If the committee forwards this legislation to the full council a notice of the proposed name changes will be mailed to all affected property owners at least 20 days prior to final action, consistent with King County Code 16.08.060.  

The neighborhood’s primary road, which would be designated Champagne Point Road NE, is currently know officially as three different numbered streets as it winds downhill to a dead end at Lake Washington though to many residents it has always been Champagne Point Road a designation applied to the lower third on the map in the “Thomas Guide.”  The other two affected streets, to be redesignated Champagne Point Lane NE and Champagne Point Place NE, are currently assigned numbered street or avenue designations as though they were extensions of the larger street grid when, in reality, they are small fragments cut off from the grid by topography.
Committee staff spoke to the Kirkland Fire Department which provides both fire and aid car coverage to the area and King County Sheriff’s Office which provides police coverage.  The following concerns were raised:

· a numbered street is more readily located by emergency service crews, especially when staffing changes at the local sheriff’s office or when crews from neighboring jurisdictions are called in to assist the Kirkland Fire Department

· renaming a street involves the cost of changing maps and dispatch software

· renaming streets creates potential confusion during the transition when maps and the 911 system are updated.

According to the residents who requested the name changes, Champagne Point Road  was used for many years before the county recently installed numbered street signs.  Many residents continue to receive mail with a Champagne Point Road street address. Also according to the residents, emergency service vehicles serving the area are often misled by addresses using numbered streets that don’t connect across ravines.  The provisions of the King County Code delay the effective date of any name change made by the council to allow time for DDES staff to inform emergency service providers of the new designation.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0276
2. Petitions from residents

ATTENDING:
Champagne Point Residents
